  SWINEFLEET PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held at Swinefleet Village Hall on Tuesday 15th May 2018
Councillors present; 
Cllrs; Hirst, Richardson, Bristow, Blackburn, Ellin, Hoodless and Hart .
Public present: 
Ward Cllr J.Barratt.
1815                Apologies for absence


            Cllr Buttery.
1816  
Declarations of interest

None declared
1817
To approve the minutes of the council meeting held on 10th April 2018.
Minutes circulated to all councillors prior to the meeting and confirmed as a true and correct record and signed by the chairman.
1818

Matters arising from previous meeting minutes.
Play area- Cllr Bristow performed the weekly inspections for the last month and found little to report on apart from a small amount of graffiti noticed and a few mole hills scattered around the field. The book will now go to Cllr Hart to perform the weekly inspections for the next month 

77 High Street-the clerk has confirmed that the property is now on the market for sale with Townend, Clegg & Co. The weekly inspections by Cllr Hoodless found nothing to report upon and he has agreed to continue to perform these inspections. The clerk has obtained buildings insurance quotations from several suppliers and it was resolved that the councils own current insurers Came & Co would be used as they provided the cheapest premium. The estate agents have asked that the gardens are maintained for appearance purposes and it was resolved that the parish council will add this onto the current contractors work schedule at an agreed extra premium for the next month and will then be reviewed at the June meeting.
Bus shelter- The clerk has applied for grant funding from the Twin Rivers windfarm fund to assist with the cost of the shelter but has not heard of a decision as yet..

Church path- the church and cemetery path was moss covered and Cllr Bradwell could not find the time to apply chemical as previously agreed to and so local resident Helen Partington has provided the chemical required and applied it herself as a good will gesture. It was resolved that the clerk will send a letter of thanks to Helen.
Litter bins- the clerk has obtained ERYC permission to move an existing ERYC bin on Fisk Walk to a more suitable location at the Ship Inn public house grass verge. The landlord has agreed to the bin being placed on his property also. It was resolved that Cllr Hoodless and Mr R.Mosley will arrange removal of the bin and the clerk can then ask ERYC to add this onto their waste collection route.
Cemetery land-Cllr Hart has nothing to report at the moment with regard to the possibility of re-opening the old church yard but will liaise with Mrs C.Storey and report back at the next meeting.
1819
 
Planning applications- 
Application for erection of single storey extension to rear of 7 Church Lane for P.Moffatt ref 18/00764/PLF. It was noted that ERYC have approved this application.

Application from J.F.Austwick at Clough Farm to erect a farm building ref 18/00475/PLF. It was noted that ERYC have approved this application.

Application for J.Shand at Ouse Bank, 129 High Street, Swinefleet to erect a detached garage ref 18/00511/PLF. 

It was noted that ERYC have approved this application.

Application for erection of a detached dwelling, garage and access to Former Workshop, Church Lane, Swinefleet ref 17/04195/PLF for M,r Howard. It was noted that ERYC have approved this application.
1820

Correspondence received/issues raised by councillors-
GDPR-the clerk explained the new government act which needs to be complied with by 25th May 2018. The clerk will ensure that all forms and procedures are in place in time to comply with these new data regulations
1821

Ward councillor’s report.
Ward Cllr John Barratt informed the parish council of crime increase in the ERYC area and is asking for increased police patrols in our village areas.
1822            
Financial matters 
A It was resolved to approve and sign the annual governance statement 2017/2018.

The relevant documents were cascaded by the clerk to each councillor, explained to and approved by the councillors and signed by the chairman and clerk.

B  It was resolved to approve and sign the annual accounting statement 2017/2018.

The relevant documents were cascaded by the clerk to each councillor, explained to and approved by the councillors and signed by the chairman and clerk.
Private & confidential section

C. It was resolved that the clerk’s annual salary will remain at the agreed Nalc 2018-2019 salary scale 29 level.
A copy of the 2017/2018 income/expenditure and bank reconciliation has been given to each councillor in advance of the meeting electronically and paper based.

The clerk has now arranged for council tax payments for 77 High Street to be paid via direct debit for convenience as agreed in the April meeting.

The ERYC half yearly precept of £5000 has now been credited to the bank account.
The following cheques were approved for payment;

Cq no 101832  S.Belton wages /expenses
Cq no 101831 G.Sykes £220.00
Cq no 101833 M.Brannon £228.72


Cq no 101829 Came & CO £763.26


Cq no 101830 J.Walker £50.00


Cq no 101834 Key Korner £64.68
1823

Date of next meeting.



Confirmed as Tuesday 19th June 2018 at 7.00pm.
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